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MONDAY 28th March 2011

TALLAGHT AREA COMMITTEE (2)
 QUESTION NUMBER 10
Question Councillor Mick Duff:

 To ask the Manager to consider extended opening hours at Castletymon Library, on a twice weekly basis, to facilitate second level students and people at work, who can only access the Library on Saturdays?"

Report:

Castletymon Library currently opens from 9 45am to 5 pm Monday to Thursday and 9 45am to 4 30pm on Fridays and Saturdays.  The introduction of two late evening openings, within existing staffing constraints, would require the closure of the library until lunchtime on those two days. Not opening until lunchtime on two mornings each week would in turn seriously restrict access for the six local primary schools and two local post primary schools that constitute core library users. The library service in South Dublin is currently putting together a programme targeting early childhood literacy which will work closely with crèches and playgroups across the communities and will involve visits to the library by these groups on a regular basis. These visits would also, ideally, take place during morning openings. Usage patterns also indicate that local senior citizens prefer to use the library earlier in the day with the afternoon given over to school children attending book clubs and homework help sessions. 
Ideally, the library manager would like Castletymon Library to open every morning and to offer late night opening on Monday to Thursday as is currently the situation at the nearby County Library. However, this would necessitate the introduction of two teams of staff to cover the extended opening periods. This would place a considerable strain on already over extended staff and would be difficult to sustain into the future as staffing levels fall. 
When it first opened for business the library opened at lunchtime on two days each week and closed at 8pm. The hours were changed in 1998 (which resulted in a slightly longer opening week) in order to maximise the possibility of attracting customers who were visiting other shops within the shopping centre and diminishing usage in the early evening period. 
